
Dr. Vartkes Migrdichian 
51 Connecticut Avenue 
Greemdch, Conn. 06830 

Dear Dr. 1•1igrdichian; 

December 15, 1973 

We gratefully acknowledge your generous donation 
of $3,000.00 in bonds, $2,000.00 of it to the Diocese 
of the Armenian Church of America, and $1. 000.00 of it 
to our St. lersess Theological School. 

/ /' 
We are most appreciative of your kind support, 

which you have been providing so willingly for a num­
ber of years. 

Sincerely, 

Jack Antreassian 
Executive Director 


